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The	McLoughlin	Gallery	is	pleased	to	present		“Box	of	Dreams”,	a	solo	exhibition	featuring		
Leonel	Saravia	

	
Works	on	view	July	15	–	August	29,	2017	
Opening	Reception	July	15,	3	-	5	pm	

	
	

 “When you photograph people in color, you photograph their clothes. But when you photograph 
people in black and white, you photograph their souls!” ― Ted Grant, Canadian photojournalist 

	
Local	photographer	Leonel	Saravia’s	introduction	to	photography	was	serendipitous.		Required	to	
take	 an	 art	 class	 for	 his	 course	 requirements	 he	 chose	 photography.	 	 Marion	 Patterson,	 lab	
assistant	to	Ansel	Adams,	was	his	professor.		Unbeknownst	to	Leonel	his	life	was	about	to	change.		
Patterson	was	 forever	 pushing	 Leonel	 to	 express	 himself	 in	 new	ways.	 	 The	 camera	 became	 a	
means	for	him	to	speak	out	and	help	others	and	at	the	same	time	himself.		
	
Starting	 out	 Leonel	 used	 photography	 to	 further	 the	 awareness	 of	 AIDS,	 educate	 the	 Latino	
community	 and	 provide	 a	 venue	 which	 people	 could	 openly	 discuss	 HIV	 and	 safe	 sex.	 The	
photographs	were	not	of	people	with	HIV	but	of	people,	ordinary	people	with	the	titles	serving	as	
primers	to	initiate	conversation.		
	
Leonel	 only	 photographs	 in	 black	 and	 white.	 	 Always	 nudes.	 	 He	 is	 old	 school	 using	 film,	
controlling	 the	 processing	 by	 developing	 each	 print	 himself	 in	 the	 dark	 room.	 	 His	models	 are	
ordinary,	 everyday	 people	 with	 ordinary	 bodies.	 	 When	 asked	 why,	 Leonel	 says,	 “We	 are	 all	
insecure	about	our	bodies.		Everyone	thinks	their	body	is	flawed	even	people	who	are	at	the	gym	
working	out	everyday.		My	photographs	enable	people	to	discover	that	they	do	have	a	part	of	their	
body	that	is	beautiful.”	
	
The	child	of	estranged	parents	living	with	his	father’s	family	in	an	alcoholic	environment,	a	victim	
of	abuse,	physical	and	verbal,	with	 lack	of	parental	 love	before	he	was	reunited	with	his	mother	
after	12	years.		An	obsession	with	black	and	white	photographs	of	celebrities	and	actors	enabled	
Leonel	to	escape	into	an	imaginary	world	where	he	felt	safe	and	happy.		These	far	removed	figures	
became	 his	 family—his	 role	 models—enabling	 him	 to	 survive	 and	maintain	 a	 positive	 outlook	
during	these	difficult	years.	
	
As	a	young	Latino,	machismo	was	an	integral	part	of	growing	up.		Societal	influences	from	his	male	
counterparts	 and	 the	 church	 cast	 disparaging	 beliefs	 towards	 women	 as	 whores	 based	 on	
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perceived	provocative	dress.			Nudity	was	taboo,	a	sin.		Today,	for	Leonel	nudity	presents	a	purity,	
a	glimpse	into	the	soul.			
	
During	the	photographic	session	repressed,	personal	issues	tend	to	arise	with	this	process	serving	
as	a	catharsis.	 	The	absence	of	clothes	can	have	such	an	unforeseen	effect	on	the	psyche	and	the	
outcome—a	photograph	of	the	person’s	inner	soul.		Viewing	these	photographs	the	existentialism	
of	their	emotional	essence	is	revealed—hope,	forgiveness,	strength,	determination,	vulnerability,	
tenderness—each	 is	 unique	 as	 each	 person	 is	 unique.	 	 The	 inner	 beauty	 of	 ordinary	 people	 is	
exposed	 for	 us	 to	 see.	 	 	 Unlike	 the	 young	 Leonel’s	world	 of	 escape,	 today,	 the	 black	 and	white	
photographs	are	of	ordinary	people,	good	people	with	positive	messages.			

	
ABOUT	THE	MCLOUGHLIN	GALLERY	

	
The	 McLoughlin	 Gallery	 is	 a	 contemporary	 gallery	 serving	 as	 a	 site	 for	 exhibitions	 and	 public	
programs	 working	 with	 established	 international	 and	 local	 mid-career	 and	 emerging	
contemporary	 artists.	 	 We	 represent	 and	 promote	 artists	 working	 in	 a	 wide	 array	 of	 media,	
including	 painting,	 sculpture,	 photography,	 video	 and	 installation.	 	 A	 portion	 of	 proceeds	 will	
benefit	 Glide	 and	 Stanford	 Breast	 Cancer	 Research.	 The	 McLoughlin	 Gallery	 is	 an	 independent	
enterprise	not	associated	or	connected	with	Stanford	University	and	its	activities	are	not	endorsed,	
funded,	organized,	or	operated	by	Stanford	University	or	Stanford	Cancer	Center.	The	gallery	 is	
open	Tuesday	through	Saturday	 from	10:30	a.m.	 to	6	p.m.	and	 is	 located	at	 the	49	Geary	Street,	
Suite	200	in	San	Francisco.		For	more	information,	please	call	986-4799	or	visit	www.mgart.com.	
	
	
	
	


